Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

October 11, 2022 Selectboard Special Meeting

Meeting was to assign the seasonal campsites at the Lake Eden Recreation Area for the summer of 2023 by lottery.  Meeting opened at 5:00 pm.

Present at the meeting were: 

Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore ,Beth Spaulding, Tracey Morin, Leslie White, Lyndy Hayden, Bruce Miller, Eva Marchessault, Shawna Hanley, Carmen Billings, Tom Ring, Nate Douglass, Bruce Hayden, Kathy McKnight, Debra Machia, Randy Machia, David Vilord. 

The campers were asked if there were any concerns, questions or complaints.  One camper asked the selectboard to consider choosing Comcast if fiber is installed along Route 100 in the future to improve internet connection speeds.  

There were 11 submissions for seasonal camp sites and their sealed envelopes were randomly numbered from 1 to 11.  Numbered balls 1-11 were placed in the bingo wheel and were drawn as follows:  #5, #6, #3, #4, #7, #2, #1, #10, #11, #8, #9.  With the first number drawn as #5, the envelope previously marked as #5 was given first choice between the 17 campsites.  The rest followed in turn.

	Pick
	Ball
	Site Chosen

	1
	5
	3

	2
	6
	17

	3
	3
	6

	4
	4
	9

	5
	7
	8

	6
	2
	4

	7
	1
	15

	8
	10
	10

	9
	11
	11

	10
	8
	13

	11
	9
	no site chosen, will wait until the spring lottery


An opportunity was given to all campers to see if anyone wanted to swap sites.  With no response, the sites listed above are secured for the 2023 summer season.

Minutes Approved as written on 10/25/22 by Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore, Tim Bullard.

Leslie White recording
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